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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To familiarise members of Committee with the membership and terms of rference of the Standards Committee, and to invite discussion as to how best to relate the work of the Standards Committee to the work of Parish Councils.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
The Local Government Act 2000 (Paragraphs 53 –55) imposed a requirement on local authorities to form a Standards Committee. 

2.2
This Council began to make arrangements in October 2001, since which time the format of the Committee has remained unchanged and has been confirmed each year at the Borough Council's annual meeting.  

2.3
The Standards Committee is unique in that it includes independent and parish council members on a Borough Council committee.  For this reason it is perhaps helpful to set out the membership of the Committee which is as follows:


Members drawn from the Conservative Party


Mr David Smith – also Chairman of Personnel Committee 


Mrs Doreen Taylor – Deputy Mayoress


Members drawn from the Liberal Democrat Group


Councillor Mrs Beverley Jones


Councillor Mr Alan Yearing


Parish Councillors


Councillor Marjorie Birch – Chairman of Ribble Valley Parish Councils’ Liaison Committee


Councillor Cyril Law – Read and Simonstone Parish Council


Independent Members


Mr Barry Dearing - Solicitor in private practice


Mrs Pauline Walsh – Chief Officer – Age Concern, Blackburn with Darwen

2.4
The terms of reference of the Standards Committee are set out at Appendix 1.

2.5
The role of the Standards Committee divides into two areas – responsive, ie the response to complaints made about conduct of members etc, and pro active, ie to promote an understanding of the Code of Conduct for Members and promote good practice.

2.6
The Standards Committee also has responsibilities relating to Parish Councils.

3
ISSUES

3.1
The Standards Committee, at its meeting in October 2006, looked at the way in which Borough Councillors are kept informed of changes relating to the Code of Conduct following the government review.  This information would also be relevant to Parish Councils.

3.2
The Committee also considered how to ensure that Members of the Borough Council were reminded of the need to review their entry on the register of Members interests.

3.3
All Parish Councillors are required to complete a declaration as to their financial and other interests.  The committee considered that this information should also be reviewed at regular intervals, and considered that the view of the Parish Councils should be invited on this matter, and also on the steps, it any, that the Standards Committee could take to assist the Clerks to Parish Councils in this area.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – N/A

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – N/A

· Political – N/A

· Reputation – N/A
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Note the terms of reference of the Standards Committee.

5.2
Note the position in relation to forthcoming changes to the Code of Conduct.

5.3
Note the position in relation to revision of each Member’s entry in the register of interests.

LEGAL SERVICES MANAGER

For further information please ask for Diane Rice, extension 4418
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